
   

School Board Meeting – July 18, 2017 

Regular Session  

 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL – 7:00 P.M. 
 

ESTABLISH A QUORUM AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

 

The Board of School Trustees of the John Glenn School Corporation met in regular session at 7:00 p.m. 

on July 18, 2017, at the John Glenn Administration Building.  Board members present were Jeff Johnson, 

Christian Mattix, Janice Ryan, Dennis Holland, Curt Pletcher, and Bob Borlik.  Bill Groves was absent. 

Richard Reese, Superintendent, and 15 observers were present.   

 

RECOGNITIONS (WES, NLES, UMS, JGHS)   

  

No recognitions were presented at this meeting. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS    #1 – 4 

 

1. Approve Minutes – June 29, 2017 – Regular and Executive Session 

2. Approve Claims – #869 - 974 

3. Approve Personnel Recommendations 

Retirements/Resignations 

 a. Stephanie Underwood  Fifth Grade Teacher, North Liberty Elementary School 

 b. Rachele Chaffin   Secretary, John Glenn High School 

 c. Rashel Michaelis   Bus Driver, John Glenn School Corporation 

 d. Julie Cassady   7th Grade Volleyball Coach, Urey Middle School 

Appointments/Transfers 

 a. Nathanael Suddeth  Music Instructor, John Glenn High School 

 b. Amanda Mortensen  8A Volleyball Coach, Urey Middle School 

 

4. Transfer Students 

 

Mr. Richard Reese, Superintendent, reported there are currently 377 transfer students applying for the 

2017-2018 school year and provided the list of 17 requests to the Board for approval.  Those requests 

include Breeauna Carroll, WES/5; Leon DuBois, WES/K; Haley Duckett, UMS/7; Hunter Duckett, 

WES/4; Owen Filley,  JGHS/9; Lilly Hammond, WES/2; Jacob Karn, JGHS/10; Chloe Kruse, WES/4; 

Jordan Kruse, UMS/7; Nadallie Robbins, UMS/8; Naudia Robbins, WES/6; Nolen Robbins, WES/4; 

David Scott, UMS/8; Jacob Scott, NLES/4; Christiana Smith, JGHS/11; Eliana Stoner, UMS/7; and 

Aaron Wright, JGHS/10. 

 

Janice Ryan made a motion to approve Consent Agenda Items one through four, and Curt Pletcher 

seconded the motion.  The motion passed with a six to zero vote. 

 

Mr. Morton introduced Mr. Nathanael Sudduth to the school board and guests. Mr. Morton noted that Mr. 

Sudduth has taught nine years at Laville, and spent the last two years teaching at Brown County.  Mr. 

Sudduth comes highly recommended to John Glenn, with a great future predicted within the John Glenn 

School Corporation. 

 

 NEW BUSINESS 

 

1. Approve Summer School Session 2 Staff 



 

The Session Two Summer School roster was presented to the Board for review. Bob Borlik made a 

motion to approve the Session Two Summer School Staff, and Christian Mattix seconded the motion.  

The motion passed with a vote of six to zero. 

 

2. Approve Resolution to appoint Deborah Johnson as Small Claims Court Representative 

 

Janice Ryan made a motion to approve the Resolution to appoint Deborah Johnson as Small Claims Court 

Representative.  Dennis Holland seconded the motion, and the motion passed with a vote of six to zero.  

 

3. Approve Textbook Rental Fees for WES, NLES, UMS, and JGHS 

 

Christian Mattix made a motion to approve the textbook rental fees for WES, NLES, UMS, and JGHS, as 

presented.  Dennis Holland seconded the motion, and the motion passed with a vote of six to zero.  

Textbook fees for the 2017-18 school year are as follows:  Kindergarten, $140; First Grade, $169; Second 

Grade, $160; Third Grade, $163; Fourth Grade, $159; Fifth Grade, $161; Sixth Grade, $157.  At the 

middle school, Seventh Grade fees will range from $114 to $152 and in Eight Grade, fees will range from 

$111 to $155, depending upon each student’s schedule. At the high school, Ninth Grade will be $54, 

Tenth Grade will be $58, Eleventh Grade will be $112, and Twelfth Grade, $148.  All four grade levels 

may incur additional fees depending upon each student’s schedule. 

 

4. Approve Temporary Band Director Stipend for Cathy Austin-Burnett 

 

Mr. Reese asked the Board to approve payment of the Band Director Stipend of $5,899 to Cathy Austin-

Burnett for her summer work as Temporary Band Director. Ms. Austin-Burnett has increased her duties to 

help lead students in the absence of Mr. Fortlander.  Bob Borlik made a motion to approve the temporary 

band director stipend for Cathy Austin-Burnett, and Curt Pletcher seconded the motion.  The motion 

passed with a vote of six to zero. 

 

5. Approve Appointment of Temporary Maintenance Director 

 

Mr. Reese asked the Board to approve the appointment of Mr. Shelby Gibson as the Temporary 

Maintenance Director.  A short discussion was held before Dennis Holland made a motion to approve Mr. 

Gibson as the Temporary Maintenance Director.  Janice Ryan seconded the motion, and the motion 

passed with a vote of six to zero. 

 

REPORTS 

 

1. Superintendent’s Report 

 

Mr. Reese informed board members that all Administrators will be back in their buildings next week.  The 

Administrators Retreat will be held July 26 and 27, 2017.   

 

2. Conference Requests 

 

BOARD COMMENTS/QUESTIONS 

 

NEXT MEETING DATE:   August 1, 2017     7:00 P.M.  ADMN Regular Session 

 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Jeff Johnson called the meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
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